[image: image1.jpg]



THE MANAGEMENT/PERSONNEL COMMITTEE MET AT THE HILTON FRONTENAC HOTEL IN ST. LOUIS, MISSOURI ON JUNE 29, 2015, TO REVIEW RESOLUTIONS SUBMITTED BY THE MEMBERSHIP.

THE FOLLOWING RESOLUTIONS ARE RECOMMENDED FOR ADOPTION:

Resolution 1
CONCERN: As security incidents (terrorist or homegrown) are happening more often in addition to certain individuals dislike of the government the security risk of county offices are becoming more probable. Many times you don't know someones mental state and what could trigger them to act on their negative feelings against the government.
PROPOSED SOLUTION:  National Office to provide guidance on proper protocal for whom to contact in regard to security awareness and threat assessments.  Inform each state office of DHS Federal Protctive Service contact information.   
FSA DAM Response:
EPD will provide information in the revised handbook to address NACS recommendation to be released early in the 1stQtr, FY16.  
COMMITTEE RESPONSE:  This response is acceptable to the committee.  As of the meeting committee meeting on February 4th 2016 we had not seen these updates: we will need to revisit this topic at the convention to ensure it is done. 
Resolution 2
CONCERN: The current hiring process appears to take an excessive amount of time and we have problems getting qualified candidates to make the best qualified list for FLOT positions.  
PROPOSED SOLUTION: Give states the opportunity to establish rating panels within the states when advertising for positions.

FSA DAM Response:
The agency has taken several steps to improved the timliness of the hiring activity. These steps include hiring more staffing specialists in HRD, forming an agency-level task force to analyze the hiring process and make some changes or suggestions for change, forming a tiger team of volunteers from the states to develop an ‘Express Lane’ which cuts at least 20 days off of the time to hire, and establishing a Lean Six Sigma improvement effort on the hiring process.

Up to this point, the focus has primarily been on addressing the timeframes of the hiring activity. However, we do intend to shift the process improvement focus into the qualitative realm and using subject matter experts to analyze the applicant responses before the selection certificates are generated is something we have discussed. So, stay tuned.
COMMITTEE RESPONSE:  This response is acceptable to the committee.  It appears that hiring is improving however it is not at an acceptable level yet: we will need to revisit this topic at the convention to ensure progress is made. 
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